
El Dorado Gun Club Officers & Board Meeting      08/08/2023 

The Breakroom Shingle Springs 

Opened: 4:00 pm Adjourned 4:16 pm 

Officer Present: Dave Longcor, President, Bob St. Amour, Vice President, Sandra Longcor, Treasurer 

Board Present: Doug Becker, David Richter, Tony Garcia, Bart Petterle, Charlie Freeland, Nick Gonzalez, 

Jim Shipley, Mickey Razy. 

Quorum: Yes 

Minutes: The motion was made, seconded and unanimous vote to waive the reading and to accept the 

minutes for the July 2023, meeting as previously emailed to the officers and board. 

President’s Report: Dave is working with Jannelle Smith with EDC updating insurance, statement of 

information and payee data of record.   

Dave talked with Brian Kerz of CRPA about grants.  Possible 5k for ADA parking.  David Richter coming up 

with some grant money ideas. 

Will review having meetings every other month rather than every month. Can call a special meeting if 

needed. 

Vice President & Senior Range Manager Report (SRM): Mike Hampton is noticing a lot of new faces at 

the range.  Everyone seems to really enjoy how the range is being kept up.  Lots of new RSO coming out 

to open the range. 

Secretary Report: None 

Treasurer’s Report: Sandra reported the following are the balances for our accounts as of 7/31/23: 

Checking Account: $32,575.25 

Savings Account: $240.93 

EV Account: $4,045.96 

USPSA Account: $1,727.58 

CD1: $40,319.97 

CD2: $40,319.97 

Trap Range Manager: Mickey Razy having a multi-plex on Saturday.  Mentioned Coon Creek closing.  

Junior trap is doing some fund raising for themselves. Bart mentioned new RSO for trap.  Shane 

Ellinthorp will be coming down to lower range to train on becoming an RSO on the lower range. 

Mickey taking names and reasons why for Hall of Fame nominees. 

Bob mentioned January dinner discussion for September meeting. 

Next meeting is September 12th at The Breakroom Shingle Springs. 


